FIRST UNITARIAN SOCIETY IN NEWTON

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

APRIL 21, 2010
Council Members in attendance: Jeannie Chaisson, Alan Cody, Carla Erb, Pat Rohan, Kim Shanks

Also attending: Mr. Barb Greve, Fran Clancy

Operations Council Covenant:
As we, the members of this Council and staff, gather to serve this congregation in leadership, we commit to ourselves and to each other: to be present and prepared for the work of this meeting; to listen well and contribute respectfully; to balance both our short and long-term visions with fiscal responsibility; to support the decisions of the Council; to uphold the democratic process; and to lead with goodwill and faith in the work we can accomplish together.

The Council unanimously voted to ratify the earlier e-mail approval of the request from the Building and Grounds Committee to use $1,500 from the utilities budget to cover the repair of the parking lot gate. There are currently unused funds in the utilities budget so this does not increase budgeted expenses.

The Council unanimously voted to ratify the earlier e-mail approval to contribute $2,000 from the landscaping budget to split the cost with Pine Village of moving and installing a used play set for kids. There is currently money in the landscaping budget so this does not increase budgeted expenses. In addition, this is a less costly alternative than buying a new play set which would cost $15,000 - $20,000.

The Council unanimously voted to ratify the earlier e-mail approval for Naomi Olson to be the Chair of Denominational Affairs. Naomi volunteered for this position and the Council is confident she will do a great job.

The Council then discussed how many Council votes would be necessary to successfully approve a motion. This comes up when quick approvals are needed for e-mail votes and some Council members are not available and could come up where there is a split vote on a motion. Currently each of the six Council members has a vote. The Council voted that four of the six Council votes would be needed to successfully pass a motion.

The Council then reviewed the Leadership Openings that currently exist or will exist shortly. The key needs will be Co-chairs for the Annual Budget Drive next year as this is the final year for David Morocco and Linda Rinearson. The other major need is for a new Chair of the Membership Committee to replace Arthur Anderson who will be finishing up as chair of that committee this year. The Council also discussed resurrecting the Planned Giving Committee, which has been inactive for several years. Barb Greve also recommended that we establish a DLRE Relations Committee once we have a permanent DLRE.

The Council reviewed and updated its TO DO LIST for various initiatives which are in process or have not yet been started. A copy is attached. 

The Council then discussed the make-up of the Council for next year. Carla indicated that she will be leaving the Council, but would like to continue working on the various projects she has been involved in. That leaves one opening. The Board will need to approve all membership of the Council for next year. 

Pat advised the Council that the Board of Trustees had approved various Governance Policies, which include Limitations on the activities of the Council. There is some cosmetic work being done on the policies, after which they will be published on the website. 
Alan and Carla presented a proposed policy to bring the various checking accounts maintained by various groups at FUSN into compliance with FUSN’s Operating Budget Financial Policies. Various controls and procedures are needed to bring the accounts into compliance.  After discussion of the proposed policy, it was agreed that members of the Council would provide any feedback to Alan and that the policy would then be circulated by e-mail for approval. The most pressing need at this point is to find someone to sign checks for the Extended Programs (Ferry Beach and Sandy Island) account to replace Anne Hartmann who is resigning as Assistant Treasurer. 

The Council discussed what reports it should be receiving from the Finance Committee to monitor budget performance. It was concluded that the Council will receive the monthly report generated by the Finance Committee which tracks income and spending on an account by account basis compared to budget. The Council will also receive the quarterly report prepared by the Finance Committee for the Congregation for review prior to its publication. 
The Council then discussed how it will coordinate its budget responsibilities with those of the board. Under the Budget Process Guidelines approved by the Board of Trustees, the Council is responsible for providing a draft budget to the Board for discussion at the Board’s May 8 meeting and for final approval at its May 18 meeting. The budget will then be submitted for congregation approval at the June 6 Annual Meeting. In order to meet these timelines, it will be necessary for the Council to schedule another meeting prior to the Board’s May 8 meeting. The Council decided to meet on April 28 with members of the Finance Committee.
The Council then briefly discussed the preliminary budget prepared by the Finance Committee. Many of the details still need to be developed and updated. Considering the preliminary nature of the budget, the Council concluded that each member of the Council would provide any questions, comments, etc. to Pat and that Pat would provide those to the Finance Committee prior to the April 28 meeting at which time we will have a detailed discussion of the budget. 

